08 September 2023

Our ref:

AMW/6245/JPB

Email:

@waltongoodland.com

Nathan Dyer Transport Infrastructure Planning Unit Department of Transport Great Minster House 33 Horse Ferry Road London SW1B 4DR

BY POST AND EMAIL TO: transportinfrastructure@dft.gov.uk



Chartered Surveyors

10 Lowther Street Carlisle CA3 8DA Tel: 01228 514199 Fax: 01228 594303 info@waltongoodland.com

info@waltongoodland.com www.waltongoodland.com

Dear Mr Dyer

PLANING ACT 2008 THE INFRASTRUCTURE PLANNING EXAMINATION PROCEDURE RULES 2010 A66 NORTHERN TRANS-PENNINE PROJECT DEVELOPMENT CONSENT ORDER

We refer to your letter dated 11 August 2023, our response of 25 August 2023 and your further letter of 30 August 2023 requesting an update on the current position.

Our client's position remains as set out in my letter to you of 25 August.

However, further discussions have taken place with representatives of National Highways and it is hoped that the matter may shortly be resolved by agreement between my client and the Applicant, National Highways. I hope to be in the position to provide you with a final position statement not later than Friday 29th September 2023.



A M Walton FRICS MCIArb MEWI (As Agent to the Affected Persons)

Directors:

Deborah Goodland BSc (Hons) FRICS IRRV Michael Walton FRICS MCIArb MEWI Michael Tiffen BSc (Hons) MRICS Suzanne Donnan FMAAT



